April 24, 2005

Mr. Eustis,

     Reports from witnesses to the April 20/21 meeting of the TGDC are quite bothersome. The EAC wrote the charter that formed the TGDC and set some standards for the formation of that committee. Amongst those standards is a requirement in law that the committee operate in the public interest. The seventh of the "Administrative Provisions" shows a concern by the EAC that there be no conflict of interest.

     During discussions of vvpat requirements Dr. Brit Williams stated that he opposes any standards that would make technology already purchased non-compliant with the standards that they issue. Paul Craft then suggested that they hear from the vendor engineers who were in the audience to see what they would do about the proposed standards. At this point, Dr. Semerjian said that the TGDC is not in existence to approve existing voting systems nor rubber stamp state decisions. They committee then went on a break.

     Upon return from the break Paul Craft announced that he had talked to the vendors and that they did not like some of the standards. A vote was then held and those standards were deleted.

     It is clear that the EAC charter is not being followed in that there are clear conflicts of interest that are dictating the workings of this committee. This committee seems to not be operating in the public interest but in the interest of the vendors.

     It must be clearly pointed out that Dr. Brit Williams and Paul Craft both have a conflict of interest when it comes to the voting machine industry. Dr. Williams has been an outspoken defender of DRE voting systems and has been a close ally of Diebold in Georgia. He has worked closely with Diebold. Mr. Craft is also a defender of DRE voting systems in Florida. It is apparent that NASED "stacked the deck" when they appointed these two gentlemen to this committee.

     It is clear that the work product from this committee will be heavily favorable to what the voting machine industry wants and heavily against what is best for the voting public. What this committee is doing is tantamount to Good Housekeeping allowing the baby crib industry to write their own safety standards for cribs. If that was done cribs would still be killing thousands of babies every year.
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